
         CITY OF WAUKESHA 
                       Administration 

         201 Delafield Street, Waukesha, WI 53188                                                                                                                 
  Tel: 262.524.3701 fax: 262.524.3899 

   www.waukesha-wi.gov 
 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

www.waukesha-wi.gov 
 

Committee: 
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5/5/2022 

Common Council Item Number: 
ID #22-4079 

Date: 
5/17/2022 

Submitted By: 
Alex Damien, Interim Director of Public Works 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator    

Finance Department Review: 
Denise Vandenbush-Kohlmann, Interim Finance Director   

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney     

Subject:  
Review and act on the Two-Party Construction Agreement between Waukesha County and the City of Waukesha for 
the asphalt repaving of Guthrie Road. 
 

 
Details:  
In the summer of 2022, Waukesha County will be resurfacing Guthrie Road from Woodside Drive to the City of Waukesha 
Limits (Legend Hills Lane).  Waukesha County DPW staff reached out to City DPW staff regarding the possibility of also 
including the short section of Guthrie Road (Legend Hills Lane to Sunset Dr.) that falls within City jurisdiction into the 
resurfacing project.  After reviewing the current condition of Guthrie Road within the City Limits, this short section is in need 
of asphalt resurfacing, and would greatly benefit from maintenance work occurring in this construction season.  With this 
section of roadway being a relatively short segment that falls within the City limits, and isolated from other streets needing 
resurfacing/maintenance work, it would be a great benefit to include this work with the adjacent Waukesha County project. 

 
 
Options & Alternatives: 
The Guthrie Road work could not be included in the Waukesha County project in 2022, and maintenance work delayed 
until a City project is scheduled.  This would likely result in a higher cost due to a worsening roadway condition, and an 
isolated, relatively short segment of work. 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The estimated cost of this work is $69,798.00 and would be funded with the resurfacing of asphalt streets CIP account 
(2006.68290). 
 
 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
Approve as submitted 

 


